Ask A Vet: Horse Sense at the State House
Sunday, April 10, 2011
Dear Dr. Weldy’s,
I own Standardbred mares that I raise foals with to sell as yearlings. There is so much talk about the State’s proposed budget cuts and what it will do to the equine industry in Indiana. I hear so many different opinions on what is happening and I am worried that it will be a financial blow to our community. Could you find some reliable information on how these proposed cuts will affect us?

-Concerned Horse Owner

　
Dear Reader,

     One does not need to travel far in our northern Indiana countryside to see the importance of the equine industry to our communities. Not only is northern Indiana home to vibrant manufacturing industries and the top dairy counties in the state, it is the core of Indiana’s equine population. Hundreds of area people rely on income from Indiana’s breed development and horse racing industry programs. 

     I will share some information compiled by Purdue University and the Indiana Association of Equine Practitioners. There is a proposed 55% budget cut that would cap the investment funds for the horse racing industry and breed development at $27 million. Over the last three years our state has become one of the top if not the top racing state in the nation. This phenomenal growth is directly related to the $60 million dollar investment made by the state from funds taken by the gaming revenue. 

     Purdue University’s impact study has shown that this investment by the state has increased the dollar revenue of the state’s equine industry from $390 million to over $1 billion. That is seventeen times return on the money invested. The Purdue study also showed that over 9800 jobs were created by the breed development and racing industry. Cutting this investment will cripple the state’s equine industry and all the growth that has taken place in the last 3 years will disappear. Indiana could loose much more than their investment in tax revenue from this billion dollar industry. The private revenue and 9800 jobs have already been created and are one of the few bright spots in Indiana’s financial performance in the last 3 years.

     Our elected officials have a difficult task in balancing the budget and have been receptive to the concerns of the equine industry at a recent hearing. They would appreciate the information you might have on this matter. 

-Dr. Jerry Sellon

